
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony of House Bill 

248. 

My name is Richard Miller. I am a retired printing supervisor, and I am currently 

employed as a substitute special needs aid in the public school system. The reason I support 

House bill 248 is because it is a freedom bill. It gives each citizen the right to refuse a vaccine 

without discrimination. Also, it allows civil penalties if a citizen does suffer vaccine-

discrimination. Finally, if a citizen has natural antibodies from actually having a disease, why 

should they be required to be vaccinated? Please protect the freedom of the unvaccinated. 

 Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

urgency of House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely, 

Richard T. Miller 


